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Dear parents, friends and Father Jose 

 
I had the privilege of volunteering at the Men’s Shelter last Friday night. I must admit driving out to 

meet the men at 5:30pm in the rain it was pretty easy to work out that this is a worthwhile venture. By 

the end of the shift I had no doubts whatsoever. 
Firstly, the men were well mannered polite and grateful. Grateful that they had a roof over their head 

for the night, grateful for the food and grateful for the volunteers. It was very humbling listening to 

their stories. The parish have done a superb job of setting up the rosters and more importantly staffing 

them appropriately to ensure that the community centre was left in an appropriate manner. I will do 

another two shifts before the program finishes and I am looking forward to it. I understand that we will 

be involved again and can only urge those of you who have approached me to ask about this, that you 

volunteer for next year. 

 
It was remarkable to walk back into the community centre only 36 hours later for our 3/4 family mass. 

The transformation of the centre was complete and unless you were there on Friday evening you 

would not have known. Thanks to Sue Wallace and Sharon Wolff who assisted with the coordination of 

this mass and all staff who attended. The buzz as you walked in was amazing. Thanks for making the 

effort to attend. 

 
Our parent engagement action team is meeting tonight (Wednesday.) I am looking forward to this as 

we will be reviewing the surveys that parents completed recently. To get a quarter of our parent popu-

lation was a great effort and I am grateful for your efforts. Parent Engagement is centred on building 

relationships based on teaching and learning. Some great opportunities lie ahead. 

 
I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Ben Lannen for his leadership in the development of our new 

website. We are not far away from going live. It will be a great source of information for existing fami-

lies and a great marketing tool for those looking at our school. Stay tuned. 

 
This Friday will be the first of our assembly shifts. We are trialing a Friday afternoon (2:50-3:20). Feed-

back will be sought towards the end of the term which will include whether or not we shift our 3:15 to 

a Friday. Interschool sport of course will be a factor in this. Kayla will be coordinating this. My thanks 

are extended to her as well. 

 
I am also grateful to Melinda Buscema for her work recently in compiling our Nationally Consistent 

Collection of Data (NCCD). This is a huge administrative task that is a fairly recent change to the way 

we are funded. It is a great relief for me to have such capable people as Melinda, Kayla and Ben assisting 

in the leadership at our school. 

 
Lauren will return from Long Service Leave on Monday and Kayla will depart for four weeks. Corinne 

in 3/4 and Gracie in 5/6 will assist by stepping into her leadership positions in her absence. 

 

Have a great week. 

 

Duncan 

FOR ALL EVENTS 

AND DATES 

PLEASE GO TO 

THE SCHOOL 

CALENDAR 

WHICH IS 

FOUND ON THE 

SCHOOLS 

WEBPAGE  
UNDER ‘EVENTS 

CALENDAR’ 

 

For inclusions in the 

newsletter please email  
ERRIN: ebegley@ 

hsringwoodnthcatho-

lic.edu.au  

 or Donna 
dgagnon@ hsringwood-

nth.catholic.edu.au.  
Submission should be in 

no later than midday on 

the Wednesday prior to 

the newsletter being 

published. 

 



First Eucharist workshops will be held on 7th August in the Community Centre at 5pm and 7pm.  The first eucha-

rist masses will be held on the weekend of 24th-25th August.  There will be 4 masses, Saturday at 4pm and 6pm and 

Sunday at 11 am and 5 pm.  The normal Sunday 9 am mass will still be celebrated.  Please continue to pray for 

these children as they go on this next step in their faith journey.  We are also seeking volunteers for these mass-

es.  There are sign up sheets on The Word table.  We are especially in need of welcomers, collectors and minis-

ters of communion.  If you are able to help we would love to hear from you.  You can also contact the Parish 

House or send us an email at Ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au 
 

A reminder that the deadline for articles for the next Spirit magazine is Wednesday 14th August.  All articles of 

interest should be emailed to helen@konynenburg.com 
 

Are you “Crazy Busy” or need some time out or a moment to enjoy silence – why not come along to Meditation 

every Tuesday morning during school terms at 9.15-10.00 am in our beautiful Chapel.  Meditation is also held on 

the first and third Monday of the month at 8pm also in the Chapel.  Feel free to bring a friend. 
 

Masses for the Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary will be celebrated on Thursday 15th Au-

gust.  There will be a whole school mass in the Church at 9.15 am, School Mass at St Anne’s Church at 11.40 am 

and an evening mass in the Holy Spirit Chapel at 7pm.  All parishioners are welcome to attend any of these mass-

es. 
 

Finally, Fr Jose has received an email from Fr Frank informing us that he has moved to St Francis Church in the 

city.  Unfortunately his health has deteriorated and he has had 3 falls since being discharged from rehabilitation.  Fr 

Frank will no longer be able to celebrate the 10.30 masses both here at Holy Spirit and St Anne’s.  We thank Fr 

Frank for his dedicated service to our parishes of Holy Spirit and St Anne’s and St Gerard’s over many years.  We 

pray that he may be blessed with good health and enjoy his retirement. 

Further parish news is available online at www.holyspiritparish.org.au 

Ruth Frangeskakis 
Parish Secretary 
Holy Spirit Parish 
120 Oban Road, Ringwood North 3134. 
Phone:  9876 3077 or 9876 3717 

Thank you to all those parents/care 

givers who have completed the 

CHILD SAFETY QUESTIONNAIRE 

online. Unless I have contacted you 

specifically requesting something fur-

ther, you are now registered on our 

Volunteer Data Base and are able to 

volunteer for class room activities and 

excursion for 2019.  
If you would like to become a regis-

tered volunteers please follow the 

links below and ensure the office has a 

copy of your current WWCC. 

 
Follow this link to the power 
point  Read for answers  

Follow this link to find the ques-
tions 2019 Volunteer questionnaire 

mailto:Ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au
mailto:helen@konynenburg.com
http://www.holyspiritparish.org.au/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ozbFY8edlQ4ScpQaDPP2OoDPJqR1JXmt
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8SRCy49PTK3iJEv58TP8il5a_J6gFq4PUzYr42Jzqdrt7UA/viewform


The Holy Spirit Code of Conduct and CECV commitment  
statement to Child Safety is now prominently displayed at the Visitor Sign In 

IPad. There is a  clause in the sign in process that advises you are acknowledging 
and accepting these documents upon signing in to the school. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SIGN OUT before leaving. 

CONGRATULATIONS—WE ARE SO 
PROUD OF YOU ALL—YOU REALLY 

Our STARS are  

announced at assembly each week 
Photos of our STARS can be viewed 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/ 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/


IMPORTANT DATES: 
PLEASE CHECK THE SCHOOL CALENDAR FOR ALL IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS:  

Go to the “home page” of the school website: 
www.hsringwoodnth.catholic.edu.au 

Volunteers Wanted 
 

Fete is looking for someone to run 

the Hot Chips & Dim Sims stall. 

 

If you are interested please contact  

Sharon Garcia at  

shasha_garcia@hotmail.com]  

FETE NEWS 

 

Holy Spirit Fete would like to advise that 

the drop off container will start to accept 

donations for books, clothes, toys and trash 

and treasure from the 3rd August.  
Please note we do not accept electrical 

items or large furniture. 

We appreciate all your donations and we 

look forward to this year’s fete on October 

12. 

Thank You! 

Entertainment books 

 

Click on the link below to find out how to or-

der your 2019entertainment book. 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/

orderbooks/18707a8  

mailto:shasha_garcia@hotmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/18707a8
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/18707a8


The students at Holy Spirit are learning about our symbolic Creation Story. Here is a child 
friendly version of  Genesis 1 for you to read with your child, discuss and wonder. 
 

In the Beginning... 

there was no earth or sky or sea or animals.  And then God spoke in the darkness: "Let there 
be light!"  And right away there was light. "That's good!" said God. "From now on, when it's 
dark it will be 'night' and when it's light, it will be 'day'." The evening came and the night 
passed and then the light returned.  That was the first day. 
On the second day, God made the earth and over it He carefully hung a vast blue sky.  He 
stood back and admired His creation. "That's good too!" said God and the second day was 
over. 
The next morning God looked around and thought, "The earth needs to be a bit more orga-
nized."  So, He put all the water in one place and all the dry land in another. When He had 
finished that, God made plants to cover the land.  Dandelions and daffodils appeared. All 
sorts of trees and grasses began to grow. "It's looking great," said God and that was the end 
of the third day. 
On the fourth day, God looked around and thought, "The daylight still needs a bit more work 
and the night is just too dark."  So, He made the sun to light the sky during the day and the 
moon and stars to add a bit of sparkle to the night. He hung them in the sky and stepped 
back to look at his work.  "This is coming along very well," said God.  
The next day, God turned his attention to the water he had collected in the oceans.  "I want 
these waters teeming with life!" As soon as He said it, it was so. In no time, there were mil-
lions of small fish darting through the shallow water and huge fish swimming in the 
ocean.  God made birds, too. He sent them soaring through the air. "Ahh, that IS good!" said 
God. The dusk fell over the water and the sky grew dark and that was the end of the fifth 
day. 
On the sixth day, God added creatures to the land.  He made lions and tigers and bears. He 
made rabbits and sheep and cows.  He added everything from ants to zebras to the land. But 
He still felt something was missing.  So God added Mankind to enjoy and take care of all that 
He had created. God looked around and was happy with all He had made. 
After six days, the whole universe was completed.  On the seventh day God had a nice long 
rest and enjoyed looking at all He had made. 

Read by: Jack: Loving God,  

Guide people to look after the beautiful environment  
which you created. May we live in harmony and peace. 
Lord, hear us. 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT 
 

 
The Parent Engagement Action Team will work through this data and report back to you on actions that are taken in response, but for 

now we wanted to give you a brief snapshot of some themes that emerged from these responses. 

 
Importantly, there were many areas where responses were overwhelmingly positive. One such area was with respect to the school cul-

ture, almost all respondents providing responses to the effect that the culture is respectful, welcoming and accessible. In addition, there 

was significant recognition that our school has a large number of dedicated and nurturing teachers.  

 
What the Parent Engagement Action Team were particularly interested in – was opportunities for improvement and this data did reveal 

two key themes. 

 
The inviting and actioning of parent feedback appeared an area where some respondents felt we could be doing better. Further 

consideration is going to be given by the team on how feedback practices could be improved – part of this might be putting in 

place better strategies to communicate how feedback is treated and the impact it is having. 
Opportunities for parent education about some aspects of the school. The data indicates there are parents who consider they don’t 

adequately understand aspects of the school that they are interested in understanding, such as school decision-making process-

es and approaches to classroom learning. 

 
Parent Engagement in teaching and learning is an important area of focus – improvement in this area is likely to lead to improved out-

comes for our children. The Parent Engagement Team will continue to update you on initiatives in this area and we will seek further 

input from our school community in due course.  

 

Kylie Papadopoulos & the Parent Engagement Action Team 

 

  



Congratulations!  
 

To our Holy Spirit netball girls won all their 

games on Friday at the Netball Division 

 Finals! 

 
GOOD LUCK for Regionals on 21 Au-

gust  

Thankyou! 
 
Thank you for supporting the sausage sizzle for Joel & 

Thomas. . It was a great success and all monies raised 

will be contributed towards their uniforms and regis-

tration when they compete on behalf of Holy Spirit in 

the  

Victorian teams of their respective sports—Swimming 

and Diving at the end of July! 

 

Go team Vic and go Holy Spirit!!  





HOLY SPIRIT SCHOOL 
FETE MEETINGS: 
 
Please come along to the Fete Meetings 
and put forward any ideas you may have 
or help you can offer. 
 
Meeting dates: 
 
TUESDAYS AT 7.30pm on: 
9/7/19, 13/8/19, 10/9/19, 17/9/19, 24/9/19, 

Teachers have been using the 

“Child Friendly Version” of the 

Holy Spirit Child Safe Policy in the 

classroom to educate your chil-

dren on Child Safety. 
Please see your child’s teacher if 

you have any questions regarding 

www.hsringwoodnth. 
catholic.edu.au 

HOLY SPIRIT COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS A CHILD SAFE SCHOOL 

We have a Code of Conduct in place that ALL staff & visitors are required to follow. 

We run Child Safety sessions for our volunteers, early in the school year. 
We would like to encourage our parents to obtain a Working With Childrens Check, and either attend a “child 

safety session” or apply for the online training we can supply. 

All volunteers and classroom helpers must be registered as having completed Annual Child Safety training at  

Holy Spirit School. 



https://mailchi.mp/61ec940144f6/catholicparishesservingcommunity_july2019  

https://mailchi.mp/61ec940144f6/catholicparishesservingcommunity_july2019

